
 Page 1 

Knights of Columbus Monthly Newsletter 
Reverend Robert F. Houlihan S.J 

Council 10937 

5761 McArthur Ranch Road 

Highlands Ranch, CO 

March, 2013 

Dear Brother Knight, 

Earlier this month, the world learned of Pope Benedict’s decision to retire from the Papacy, effective 

today. 

As he steps down from his role as the leader of our Church, and in the days of transition that follow, our 

thoughts and prayers are with Pope Benedict XVI, who has worked so hard in leading the Church, and 

has always been such a good friend to the Knights of Columbus. We wish him all the best in his 

retirement. In addition, we pray for all those cardinals who will take part in the conclave, and for the 

pope’s successor, that God may inspire them as they carry out the mission with which they are entrusted. 

Our Supreme Chaplain, Archbishop William Lori of Baltimore has written a Prayer for the Church in 

this time of transition. I ask you to please commit to pray this prayer daily until the Church has a new 

pope, and to encourage your brother Knights and fellow parishioners to do the same. 

We have developed a website for this campaign: PrayerfortheChurch.com. In addition to sharing the 

prayer itself, please share this site with your council and your parish. The site will allow individuals to 

add their names to the list of those praying for the Church daily, and will assist them in sharing the 

prayer and their commitment with family and friends. 

I ask that you also encourage those brother Knights and their families that are on Twitter to show their 

prayerful support by using the hashtag #prayerforthechurch.  If you're on Facebook, you can also pledge 
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to pray and encourage your friends to do the same with our Prayer for the Church facebook app. Visit 

facebook.com/knightsofcolumbus for more information. 

The names of all those who pledge to pray this prayer will be brought to the Installation Mass for the 

new pope. 

Knights have long been supporters of the Church and the pope, and during this time of transition our 

prayers are especially needed. This prayer and corresponding campaign provide Knights and all 

Catholics an opportunity to show their solidarity with the Church through prayer. 

Thank you for your assistance and for your prayers for Pope Benedict XVI, for the Church, and for our 

future pope in this time of reflection and preparation. 

Fraternally, 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/KnightsofColumbus/app_561648840526845
http://www.facebook.com/knightsofcolumbus
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•Grand Knight’s Message 

 Paul Sciera 

A theme for Lent: 

Give Up, Give In, Give Out 

Think about it! 
 
Brothers, there are a number of articles from the past 
that are worthy of your review from time to time. I 
have included a link to them here so that you can look 
your leisure. 
 
The first one is the Sandy Hook article by Fr. Michael 

DePalma .  
http://kofc10937.org/article.php?article=3022013 
 
Of specific interest to me and should be to you is the 
call to action as indicated in the following quote: 
 

“We need men, women and children who are willing to stand up 

for God and say, “My Lord Jesus, I will be your voice, I will be 

your hands, I will be your presence in this world.” Now that takes 

a lot of guts, because they crucified Jesus, they will crucify you too. 

But saints and a whole lot of them are exactly what we need.  

And where are they going to come from? Right here, in front of 

me.” 

The second is from the Wall Street Journal indicating 
growing  support for Roe vs. Wade. 

http://online.wsj.com/article/SB1000142412788732
3301104578255831504582200.html  

An article by the Most Reverend Samuel J. Aquila on Roe 

vs. Wade. 

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/01/22/samuel-

aquila-denver-arch_n_2528089.html  

Dates To Remember 

March 3rd - Donuts 

 March 8th - Second fish fry Friday 

 March 9th - Business meeting 

March 10th - "St Baldric's Day parade" which consists of 

a march around Town Square at 11 AM . It will probably 

take 15 minutes. This is sponsored by Landsdowne Arms. 

 March 16th - Family Social - Kennedy St Patrick 

Celebration - details coming later from Chris & Michelle. 

 March 17th - Corporate Mass @ 10:30 - Spring Social  

(Pappadeaux Seafood Kitchen, 7520 East Progress Place, 

Greenwood Village, CO 80122) – 1:00 to 3:30 pm. 

March 24
th
 – Palm Sunday 

March 31
st
 – Easter Sunday – need parking lot help. 

Financial Secretary News 

 Roger Giudici 

Membership News 

 Tony Yarosh 

(Membership Drive, First Degree Team) 

Rogerguidici@comcast.net  

Spring Social 
I am setting up our spring social at Pappadeaux Seafood 

Kitchen for Sunday March 17th from 1 pm to 3:30 pm. 

We will need to have at least 20 attendees but can have at 

most 44 attendees. 

I expect the price per person to be about $40 including tax 

and tip, but that is subject to change as I get the final 

details in place. 

We have corporate mass at the 10:30 am mass on March 

17th, so we will go to mass and then head up to 

Pappadeaux. 

Let me know if you have any questions. 

Pappadeaux Seafood Kitchen 

7520 East Progress Place 

Greenwood Village, CO 80122 
 

Roger 

Membership 

As you know, I was volunteered for the Membership 

Director and at the Planning Meeting last night, we 

decided on a date to have our Membership drive.  It will 

be on Saturday April 6th after the 5:00 mass.  We will 

have council videos and a collection of pictures of the 

http://kofc10937.org/article.php?article=3022013
http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424127887323301104578255831504582200.html
http://online.wsj.com/article/SB10001424127887323301104578255831504582200.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/01/22/samuel-aquila-denver-arch_n_2528089.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/01/22/samuel-aquila-denver-arch_n_2528089.html
mailto:Rogerguidici@comcast.net
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different things we do (Church, Family, etc.) to show 

everyone what we do and to hopefully get new 

members.  I am hoping the people over those areas will be 

there to answer any questions etc. 

 

Tony Yarosh 

Our Newest Knights 

Please congratulate them and welcome them into our 

council 

Bill Miller on January 3
rd

. 

Here is a recap of our Brothers that were brought into 

our council in 2012: 

First 

Mid

dle  Last Address Line 1 City Postal Code 

William 

 

Miller 9125 Clydesdale Rd Castle Rock 80108-9102 

Clyde A Mancuso 10190 Charissglen Ln Highlands Ranch 80126-5535 

Bryan J Camaglia 2104 Wynterbrook Dr Highlands Ranch 80126-4217 

Anthony J Yarosh 10577 Cherrybrook Cir Highlands Ranch 80126-5589 

Nathaniel L Pray 9415 Kemper Dr Lone Tree 80124-8970 

Mark D Daugherty 3573 Craftsbury Dr Highlands Ranch 80126-7534 

Anthony J Makowski 149 Whitehaven Cir Highlands Ranch 80129-6677 

Kyle P Gramly 

546 W Burgandy St Apt 

618 Highlands Ranch 80129 

Nihcolas J Detmer 791 Hughes Ln Highlands Ranch 80126-4745 

Major Degree Exemplifications 

Dear Brother Knights,  February 1, 2013 

The District Master is proud to announce that Jesus, Light 

of the World Assembly 3300 is hosting of a Fourth 

Degree Exemplification on Saturday, April 13, 2013. 

All Third Degree Knights are invited to be elevated to the 

Fourth Degree.  Families are welcome and encouraged to 

attend. 

All degree events will be held at Light of the World 

Roman Catholic Church located at 10316 W. Bowles 

Ave., Littleton, Colorado80127.  Mass following the 

Exemplification will be held at Light of the World Roman 

Catholic Church adjacent to the hall.  Please take note of 

the following schedule of events. 

REGISTRATION, FREE LUNCH AND COFFEE 11:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

CANDIDATES TO ANTICHAMBER 1:00 PM 

LADIES’ ENTERTAINMENT, LUNCHEON 1:00 PM – 4:15 PM 

EXEMPLIFICATION & KNIGHTING 1:30 PM – 4:15 PM 

MASS 5:00PM – 6:15PM  

REENACTMENT OF KNIGHTING and CLASS 

PICTURE AFTER MASS 

SOCIAL HOUR (Cash bar – beer, wine, soft drinks) 6:15 PM – 7:00 PM 

BANQUET 7:00 PM  

 
Go to the following Web Site  for complete details on 
degrees. Click on Knights Call and the latest publication. 
 
www.coloradokofc.org  

 

Treasurer Report 

 Dennis Cullen 

As of 2/9/13: 

Bank Balance $6398.95 

Available Funds $4441.84 

Church News  

Ron Rietch 

(Reconciliation Dinner,  Christmas and Easter 
Parking, Seminarian Support, Beer and Brats,  
Adoration, Donuts) 

rrgirles@msn.com 

Brothers, 

At our January 12 business meeting, Fr. Brian asked the 

Knights to provide additional ushers and sacristans.  I 

serve both ministries and find each rewarding.  You get to 

meet and greet parishioners as an usher, and are a vital 

part of the Mass service.  Sacristans prepare our worship 

space for the Mass, assist the server as needed, and secure 

the premises after Mass.  It's a great way to interact with 

Fr. Brian and Fr. Jim, and I know how grateful they are. 

 

Eight Knights, and three Lady Knights, are among the 

current 21 sacristans.  They and the other sacristans invite 

you to "shadow" us at a service.  If you're interested, 

please meet us at the ushers' space outside the sacristy 

about 45 minutes before Mass. 

Brother Knight Todd McCusker heads the usher ministry, 

and many Knights are also ushers.  Just ask an usher 

http://www.coloradokofc.org/
mailto:rrgirles@msn.com
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before Mass if any others are needed, and you can begin 

immediately. 

 

If you don't like your experience, there's no further 

obligation.  We're just asking you to try.   

 

Hope to see some more Knight sacristans and ushers.  

 

Vivat Jesus, 

 

Jay Calvarese   

 

In addition to these two jobs, Father Brian also requested 

that the Knights provide Altar Servers for funerals and 

Holy Days of Obligation, daily masses and special 

services.  

 

Subsequently I went ahead and contacted Paul Sciera 

about this and have volunteered to be a committee of one 

at the moment for the Altar Server effort, which will now 

be part of Ron's Church Group. So if anyone is interested 

in being part of a cadre of Altar Servers to help at funerals 

and Holy Day of Obligation daily masses please let me  

now. When father needs help for a funeral and such I will 

go ahead and put the word out. 

Ben Stancati 

Catholic Radio Men 

On Saturday February 16th I attended a Holy Hour at 

my home parish Immaculate Heart of Mary in 

Northglenn from 8-9 am.  The purpose of this is 

"Men Fighting to Heal Our Culture".  This is a hour 

of adoration where we come together as men and 

pray for America; we had a fabulous seminarian 

singing and Fr Brian Larkin spoke briefly about our 

fight.  We had 250-300 men join us our first week 

and I highly suggest your attendance.  I guarantee if 

you come once, you will be hooked.  This event will 

run through our Lenten season every Saturday from 

8-9 am. 

Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, today, and 

forever.  Hebrew 13:8 

Blessings, 

Doug Moberg 

Catholic Radio Network - Director of Development 

(Marketing & Public Relations) 

Listen online: www.thecatholicradionetwork.com 

(720) 579-5374 

Community News 

 Bob Luckner 

(Adopt-a-Highway, Tootsie Roll Drive, Bicycle Drive, 

Fr. Woody’s, Denver Rescue Mission) 

Bob_luckner@yahoo.com 

C - 303-809-5942 

Lenten Food Drive – 40 Cans of Lent 

Brother Knights, 

 After our first week, we have registered 10 families so far 

for the 40 Cans of Lent food drive.  So far, most families 

have volunteered to provide 2 cases of food (48 cans) and 

some have committed to donate food and provide 

financial donations. 

 We are planning to use the financial donations to buy 

perishable food (such as milk, eggs, fresh vegetables, 

bread, etc) as part of our food delivery to the Denver 

Rescue Mission on Saturday, March 23rd. 

 Several families have told me that they were very happy 

that the Knights are following up our 

Thanksgiving Basket event by leading the parish in 

helping the homeless in the Denver area. 

 How can you help? 

We are looking for more volunteers to sign-up to provide 

food donations.  If you would like to volunteer to provide 

food or provide a financial donation, please send me an 

Email and let me know how you would like to contribute 

to this event.  

 Also, I could use your help to collect food and load a 

truck on March 23rd, and receive volunteer sign-ups and 

answer questions after mass.  Please consider signing up 

to volunteer at the following link: 

 http://www2.mysignup.com/cgi-

bin/view.cgi?datafile=pax_christi_kofc_lent_food_drive 

Thanks again for all that you do to help out the Pax Christi 

Family Community. 

 Bob Luckner 

AARP TAX Aide 

Knights and Lady Knights 

http://www.thecatholicradionetwork.com/
tel:%28720%29%20579-5374
mailto:Bob_luckner@yahoo.com
http://www2.mysignup.com/cgi-bin/view.cgi?datafile=pax_christi_kofc_lent_food_drive
http://www2.mysignup.com/cgi-bin/view.cgi?datafile=pax_christi_kofc_lent_food_drive
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The AARP Tax Aide is still going on. Every year, many 

seniors and low-income families have to pay for tax 

preparation. Sadly, their refund goes to the tax preparer. 

Our service is free! 

Our group is called AARP Tax-Aide, a not-for-profit arm 

of the AARP Foundation. AARP Tax-Aide is the nation's 

largest, free, volunteer-run tax assistance service. For over 

40 years, AARP, in conjunction with the IRS, has 

provided this tax service for low to middle-income 

families and taxpayers 60 and older. Jointly, AARP and 

the IRS, provide all the necessary training, training 

materials, supplies, and computers 

There currently are not enough tax preparers or greeters. 

Many days, we must turn people away because we can 

only complete a limited number of returns. AARP needs 

your help to prepare and file their taxes. 

AARP also needs volunteers to greet the clients that come 

into our tax sites. To be a greeter, these volunteers should 

be comfortable around people and have good 

organizational abilities. 

Tax preparers become certified after taking 3 days of 

classroom training and passing the IRS exam in January. 

Greeters only need to take 2 hour training on one day in 

January. The actual tax preparation is done February 1st 

until April 17th, at the downtown Denver site, Monday 

through Friday from 10:00 AM until 3:00 PM. Volunteers 

can work from 1 to 5 days a week during the tax season. 

We are very blessed. Please pay it forward and help the 

less fortunate with your God given abilities. Call or email 

me at the contact information below to sign up or get more 

information about this great volunteer opportunity. You 

can also go to the AARP Web Site at 

www.aarp.org/taxaide for more information. 

Vivat Jesus 

Dave Martz 

AARP Tax-Aide CO-Denver 

LC, INST, ERO, TC 

Home: 303-683-9524 

Cell: 303-229-1331 

martz20@comcast.net 

Council News 

  

 Leonard Leyba 

(Family Social Hour, Monthly Pancake Breakfast 

and Burritos, Peaches, Fish Fry)  

Lenrd2001@yahoo.com 

Family Social Hour 

The January Family Social Hour was hosted by 

Shawn & Monique Conley. Pictures compliments of 

Leonard Leyba. 

 

 

 

http://www.aarp.org/taxaide
tel:303-683-9524
tel:303-229-1331
mailto:martz20%40comcast.net
mailto:Lenrd2001@yahoo.com
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Fish Fry 

Brothers 

Another fabulous performance on Friday Fish 

Fry!!!!  The food was excellent (if not the best yet), 

our volunteers performed better than ever and the 

evening performed well against the budget as it 

always does - exact financial results will be relayed 

once we reconcile against the expenses of the second 

event but the fish is already paid for so it looks good. 

Your volunteer efforts are unsurpassed as usual.  The 

most difficult parts of the event are the setting up of 

the fry area followed by the take down and clean up 

after the event.  These parts are a lot like work! but 

you took care of it like there is nothing to 

it.  THANK YOU!!  THANK YOU!! Especially to 

all the scouts who helped. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Most importantly remember what you accomplished.  You 

brought together our families, friends and strangers to 

share a meal in a safe place during Lent.  This is what we 

do and what it is that we are so proud of.  Thank you for 

what you do today and every day, the way you live your 

life and the way you care for your families. 

Looking forward to doing it again on March 8th. !!!  A 

sign up has been issued.   So when attending Mass 

between now and then, please stay a few minutes after 

Mass to sell tickets to the next one.  

Vivat Jesus 

Joe Musso 
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Knight of the Month – January  

It is my pleasure to announce our Knight of the Month for 

January 2013. 

Anthony Yarosh 

10577 Cherrybrook Circle 

Highlands Ranch, CO 

Tony has been a Knight since August 2012 and is 
already working His way through all degree 
exemplifications and is currently our Membership 
Director. Tony will become an officer of our council in 
July and is such a supportive influence to his brothers 
and their families. 

It does not seem to matter what the Council effort is, 

Tony is there. Whether it is signing up to help at the 

upcoming fish fries, or cooking at the pancake 

breakfast, or attending the state midyear meeting, or 

feeding the homeless, or watching his boys 

participate in Mass as altar servers, Tony is there for 

us. 

Thank you Tony for all that you do and 

congratulations on being our Knight of the Month. 

Joe Musso 

Knight of the Month – February 

It is my pleasure to announce our Knight of the Month for 

February 2013. 

Robert Luckner  

9885 Keenan St. 

Littleton, CO 80130 

Bob is a special member of our council as he repeatedly 

makes special effort and gives extra time to make certain 

that our events are fresh and well supported. 

 Not only did Bob run our best supported Tootsie Roll 

Fund Raising Drive, he organizes a neighborhood Adopt-

A-Highway clean up event. This month he prepared all of 

the fish to be ready for cutting for our fish fry.  Then he 

brought his youngest son to the Parish to have him help us 

out as we prepared food and seating for the actual 

event.  The effort he has put forth to his Parish and to his 

Council is unsurpassed. 

Bob has been a Knight since 2003 and is definitely our 

Knight of the Month. 

Family of the Month – January 

Jay Calvarese Family 

Jay and Carol Calvarese 

10268 KELLIWOOD WAY 

Highlands Ranch, CO 80126 

Jay has been a Knight since April of 2011 and has quickly 

become an integral part of our Council. Jay is an usher in 

our parish and was the first to help our pastor, Fr. Brian 

when he requested the need for a sacristan. Jay also 

organizes our monthly doughnut and coffee effort for the 

parish to enjoy together after Sunday Mass. Jay is also 

head of the Finance Committee. 

Jay's wife Carol is also very active in our parish. She 

organized the Parish "Giving Tree" distributing 350 gifts 

to those in need at Christmas time. Among other things, 

Carol also organizes and acquires the gifts for the raffle at 

the Annual Parish Fat Saturday Casino Night. Carol is 

active in the Social Committee, Christmas Project 

Chairperson, is involved with the gifts to Love, Inc 

and is involved with the Empowerment project at 

Mount St. Vincent. 

It is my pleasure to announce the Calvarese family for 

Family of the Month. 

 

Family News 

Bill Hensen 

(Spaghetti Dinners, Take Dad to the Ball Park , 

Family Hikes, Air Force Football , Christmas Party) 

Fourth Degree News  

Victor Ogunmodede 

On Feb 23, FN Victor  Ogunmodede and CCC Dave 

Petteys attended the Installation of the Officers of Military 

Assembly 3370.  The Ceremony was held at St Dominic's 

Church in Security-Wakefield, CO, (a southern suburb of 

Colorado Springs). Assembly 3370 serves Ft Carson, 
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Petersen AFB and the AF Academy and is the only one in 

the United States. 

Brother Knights, 

As you may or may not be aware, the Pax Christi 

Assembly sponsors a corporate mass monthly at Pax 

Christi. This is not “corporate” as in a company, but 

“corporate” as a body of members. 

All Knights are invited, along with their families to sit 

with the group. 4th degree members are requested to 

attend in social regalia (Tuxedo, social baldric, and 4th 

degree pin). Other knights are asked to be dressed nicely. 

We cycle through the masses so that we attend each mass 

3 times a year. The corporate mass is on the third weekend 

of the month. 

The schedule for this fraternal year is: 

Sunday Mar 17th 10:30am mass 

Sunday Apr 21st 5pm mass 

Saturday May 18th 5pm mass 

Sunday June 16th 8:30am mass 

If you are attending the mass, please come and sit with the 

group so the parish can see us as more than just the guys 

who cook for parish events. 

Roger 

Visit this link to learn more about the Fourth Degree. 

Insurance News 

 Greg Archunde 

Greg is our insurance field agent. Please contact him with 

all your insurance concerns. 

720 985-5753 or 866 610-8402 toll free. 

Gregory.archunde@kofc.org 

Lady Knights News 

 Jennifer Sciera 

The Lady Knights are an informal group of Knights 

wives. We do what we can to support the Knights 

activities and charitable causes.  

We meet every other month. If your wife would like to 

receive our email communications, please send an email 

to jsciera@q.com. 

 

Lecturer Message 

Ben Stancati 

The Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J. Educators Series, 

number 2.0, 2013. 

Father Vincent Capodanno received, posthumously, the 

Congressional Medal of Honor, the highest military honor 

that our nation can bestow on a military individual. He 

joined the Navy as a chaplain in 1965 and volunteered to 

serve with the Marines in Vietnam. Marines gave him the 

title “Grunt Padre” because of his participation in the field 

with the Marines on their various missions. On September 

4, 1967 he and his unit were caught in an ambush. 

Although seriously wounded, Fr. Vincent continued to 

minister to fallen soldiers. He died, after taking 27 bullets, 

caring for his beloved Marines, administering spiritual aid, 

spiritual comfort and last rites to the seriously injured. In 

recognition of his selfless sacrifice, Fr. Vincent was 

awarded the Congressional Medal of Honor on December 

27, 1967.  

Thirty years after his death, on May 21, 2006, FR. Vincent 

Capodanno was publically declared a “Servant of God”, 

the first step to canonization. 

May 11, 2011 the Marine Corps Heritage Foundation 

honored him through the dedication of the “Sacrifice 

Window” in the National Museum of the Marine Corps.  

Pro Life News 

 Mike McGinnis 

(Ultra Sound Project , Walk for Alternatives, Pro Life 

Rosary, Right to Life Mass)  

michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net 

The current 40 Days For Life campaign is now going on. 

If you have not participated it is not too late. You can 

catch up by going to the following Web Site. 

http://40daysforlife.com/getinvolved.cfm  

Brothers, we are requested to pray for Father Bill 

Carmody, who is undergoing treatment for Thyroid 

cancer.  As you may know, Father Bill is the driving force 

behind the Pro Life movement in Colorado Springs. 

Because of the many Masses he held in front of Planned 

Parenthood on Saturdays, they were forced to move the 

abortions to Fridays.  Now Father Bill says Masses on 

Fridays in front of Planned Parenthood. 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/fourth/index.html
mailto:Gregory.archunde@kofc.org
mailto:jsciera@q.com
mailto:michaelmcginnisco@comcast.net
http://40daysforlife.com/getinvolved.cfm
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Planned Parenthood Mass 
 

Dave Petteys, Denise and I attended Ash Wednesday 

Mass in front of Planned Parenthood at 38th and Quebec 

in Denver. It turned out that the Mass was a traditional 

Latin Mass. There were about 50 people in attendance and 

the service was inspiring. There was an instance where 

someone left PP and drove across signs that were on the 

curb. I guess that's a sign we must be making a difference. 

I've attached a few pictures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Landsdown Arms Parade 

Gentlemen: 

This is information on the March 10th, 11:00 

AM  "Parade" around the Square on which Landsdown 

Arms is situated. It would be a great opportunity to be 

"visible" and afterwards adjourn for lunch and fellowship. 

 DAVE 

Alternatives Pregnancy Center – Prayer Requests –  

http://e2.ma/message/axf0d/mywfi1  

Let us help each other to love others and to do good. 

Hebrews 10:24 

Prayer Line 

Please pray for the following Brothers, and/or their 

families: 

Brothers,  

 Please pray for my niece, Anna Bella Camaglia.  She has 

been rushed to Children’s Hospital in Denver.  Anna Bella 

is six years old and has had many health issues throughout 

her life.  We don’t know yet what the problem is, but it is 

very serious. 

 Vivat Jesus, 

Jon Herskovits 

State Membership Director 

Brothers: 

A little while ago, I asked for your prayers for Bridgid's 

brother, Dan Rawley, who was in the last stages of cancer. 

We felt your prayers. Last night, Dan passed away into the 

good Lord's hands. We thank you for your support and ask 

for your prayers for Bridgid and her family during this 

difficult time. 

Thanks. 

Chris Mosley 

http://e2.ma/message/axf0d/mywfi1
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Public Relations News 

  

Herb Engler 

A Note About This Newsletter 

Brothers, in place of the February newsletter, I initiated a 

survey about the use of this newsletter. My thanks to all 

Brothers who responded (19 responses). Here are the 

questions and results.  

1.       Is it being read?  All but one said yes. So, I assume 

that those that did not respond do not read the 

newsletter. 

2.       Is it useful? Most said yes. 

3.      Is it informative? Most said yes. 

4.      Is it a source of reference to you for future activities? 

Only about half responded positive. 

5.       Is the format easy to navigate and read?  Most said 

yes, but several got lost in the three column format. 

6.       Can you find an item of interest easily? Most said 

yes. 

7.       Are the articles easy to understand?  All said yes. 

8.       Is it too long? Many thought it was too long. 

9.       Is it repetitive with email information you have 

already received? Most thought it was repetitive with 

previous emails, but some also thought that it is a good 

recap of our activities and serves as a historical record 

of our council. 

10.   Do you have any suggestions on content? On format? 

Most did not have a suggestion on content and format. 

11.   Do you like the present format? Most said yes. 

12.   Do you think we should not have a newsletter? All 

said yes. 

13.   We are currently looking at putting articles on the 

Web Site and linking to them in an email so that all you 

would see is a headline and a link. If you want to read 

more, you would click on the link. What is your opinion 

of this approach? A few thought this was a good idea, 

but most thought the present format was OK. 

14.   Please include any other suggestions? None of 

significance. 

Go to this link for some specific comments: 

http://kofc10937.org/article.php?article=3012013 

As a result of this survey, I have initiated the following 

changes: 

1. Change the format to two columns instead of 

three. I might try a one column (as in this article) 

later to see if this is better. This should make 

navigating the columns on a page easier. 

2. Reduce the size of the newsletter by moving large 

articles (like the January Sandy Hook article, 

Alternative Pregnancy Center Prayer Requests or 

large committee reports and articles) to Google 

Docs and provide a link (the link above is an 

example). An article title and teaser along with the 

link may appear prior to the link. 

3. I have put off for now the suggestion of making 

this a quarterly publication. Reporting on three 

months of activities would just make the 

newsletter all that much longer, even if we shorten 

the articles. We’ll look at this at a later time. 

Once again I need to reiterate that this is your newsletter. 

The information in it comes from you, especially the 

Program Directors and Officers. I urge you to submit 

articles about your specific program. This is a wonderful 

opportunity to acquaint all members about your program 

purpose, and opportunities available for all to participate. 

Remember the What, When Where, Why and How of 

news reporting. This newsletter is only as good and 

interesting as you make it. All I do as editor is put it all 

together. 

Herb Engler 

Editor 

Herbe805@gmail.com  

Vocations News 

  Gary Mayfield 

gmayfield@3h2o.net 

Please support and pray for our two new seminarians – 

Mark Longstaff and Nathan Hinds. 

http://kofc10937.org/article.php?article=3012013
mailto:Herbe805@gmail.com
mailto:gmayfield@3h2o.net
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Youth News 

Dennis Thumann 

(Free Throw Contest, Soccer Shoot out, Scholarship, 

Financial Planning for Youth)  

dthumann@aol.com 

303-790-7990 

The Knights of Columbus Council 10937 are 

pleased to announce the winners of our Council 

Free Throw Championship.  The winners are: 

Girls Age 13 -  Darkia Brown 

Girls Age 14 - Claire Beckman 

Boys Age 10 - Tyler Daugherty 

Boys Age 12 - Simon May  

The winners will now advance to the District Level of 

Competition to be held on February 24th, 2013 from 2:30 

pm to 4:30 pm at: 

 

Ave Maria Catholic School 

9056 East Parker Road 

Parker, CO 80138 

Congratulations to our winners and a big thank you to all 

the participants for competing today. 

Special thanks to our Volunteers: 

Bob Mickells 

Barney Meyer 

Mike McGinnis 

Tony Mancuso 

Harmon May 

Thanks. 

Dennis Thumann 

KC Youth Director 

 

Meet Our Officers: 

Chaplain  Fr Brian Mohan Grand Knight  Paul Sciera 

Deputy Grand Knight  Joe Musso Chancellor  Gary Mayfield 

Recorder  Mike McGinnis Financial Secretary Roger Giudici 

Treasurer  Dennis Cullen Lecturer  Ben Stancati 

Advocate  David Petteys Warden  Matt Yeagle 

Inside Guard Ben Stancati Outside Guard James Grady 

Trustee 3rd year  Chris Kennedy Trustee 2nd year  Ron Rietsch 

Trustee 1st year  Chris Mosley   

Important Links: 

KofC 10937 Web Site Pax Christi Web Site 

KofC10937 Yahoo Groups Pax Christi Bulletins 

Post a Message  

http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php  

mailto:dthumann@aol.com
tel:303-790-7990
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/Officers.php
http://kofc10937.org/index.php
http://www.paxchristi.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/
http://seekandfind.com/rss/widget/saf_widget_pubs.php?rss_url=050115&maxlinks=12&thumbs=yes&sobi=3090&header=Our%20Weekly%20Bulletin&width=160&height=360&font=Arial&utm_source=UpdatedWidget&utm_medium=Widget&utm_campaign=bulletin
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/KofC10937/post
http://www.coloradokofc.org/index.php
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Editor’s Notes: 

 This Newsletter is delivered to all Council members via email. Please keep us informed of your 

latest email address so you don’t miss an issue. Emails may occasionally be sent that include the Newsletter, 

prayer requests and general information that is either time sensitive or just can't wait for the next Newsletter 

publication. News articles should be submitted no later than one week prior to the publication date (generally 

the 1
st
 of the month) to be included in the following month’s newsletter. Please send to Herb Engler at 

herbe805@gmail.com. 

Navigation:  

This newsletter is created in MS Word 2007 and saved as a .PDF file for publication. There are many different 

types of devices used for viewing this publication – PC, Apple Mac, iPad, iPod, iPhone, Android Smart Phones. 

In addition there are different types of monitors used with PC’s, many which have different resolution settings 

and viewing sizes. The editor cannot tell you how to best view this document on your device. However, I do 

know that it views OK on my PC, MacBook Pro and iPad 2. 

Navigation, or how you move around the document, may also be different. In most cases a single left mouse 

click on a link works fine. However, you may have to hold the Ctrl (PC) key down while you do this. For iPad 

users, the links do not work if you simply open the attached newsletter. If you save it in iBooks, the links work 

OK. Please let me know if you are having difficulty viewing or navigating this newsletter. Let me know what 

type of device you are using and monitor properties. 

Advertisements 

  

Knights of Columbus Supreme Site How to Pray the Rosary 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/index.html
http://www.newadvent.org/images/rosary.pdf
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